
American Innovation and Manufacturing Act: Technology Transitions Provisions 

Powering the Great American Comeback Fact Sheet 

Action • Reconsideration of “Phasedown of Hydrofluorocarbons:

Restrictions on the Use of Certain Hydrofluorocarbons

Under the American Innovation and Manufacturing Act of

2020” (88 FR 73098; October 24, 2023).

Reasons for Action • Concerns related to the time provided for compliance and

the scope of applicability.

• To allow time for companies to successfully transition to

new solutions from U.S. chemical and manufacturing

companies for the affected commercial and industrial

refrigeration uses.

Important facts on 

regulation/program 

• The AIM Act authorizes EPA to restrict use of

hydrofluorocarbons (HFCs) by sector and subsector

where new chemical replacements are available. The

Technology Transitions regulations address emerging

American chemicals and technologies. Covered HFC uses

include aerosols, foams, air-conditioning and

refrigeration.

• The average cost of compliance for the industries that

EPA intends to reconsider is $30.87 million per year for

the first five years. This reconsideration could provide

additional time and increased flexibility for those

industries.

Groups or entities 

requesting reconsideration 

• Companies

• Industry associations

Responds to • Pillar 2: Restore American Energy Dominance

• Executive Order 14154: Unleashing American Energy


